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Brian D. Weimer 
202.747.1930 direct 
bweimer@sheppardmullin.com 

April 17, 2019 
 
 
VIA IBFS 
 
Marlene H. Dortch 
Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 12th Street SW 
Washington, DC 20554 

 

Re: Notice of Ex Parte Presentation   
 Space Exploration Holdings, LLC; Application for Modification of Authorization for 

the SpaceX NGSO Satellite System; IBFS File No. SAT-MOD-20181108-00083 
 Space Exploration Holdings, LLC; Request for Special Temporary Authority; IBFS 

File No. SAT-STA-20190405-00023 
 WorldVu Satellites Limited; Application for Modification; IBFS File No. SAT-MOD-

20180319-00022 
 
Dear Ms. Dortch: 

 On Monday, April 15th, several members of senior management for WorldVu Satellites 
Limited (“OneWeb”) met with Commissioner Brendan Carr and his Legal Advisor, Will Adams: 
Chief Executive Officer Adrian Steckel, General Counsel Stephen Chernow, and Vice President 
of Regulatory Affairs Ruth Pritchard-Kelly, together with the undersigned, were all present for 
the meeting. 

 During this meeting, the parties discussed OneWeb’s positions of record with respect to 
the substantial issues presented by the space station modification application filed by Space 
Exploration Holdings, LLC (“SpaceX”), which have been addressed at length in OneWeb’s 
recent submissions to the Commission.1  In addition, OneWeb voiced its concern with respect to 
SpaceX’s recent request for special temporary authority to launch and operate its non-
geostationary orbit constellation while the Modification Application remains pending. 

 Kindly contact the undersigned with any questions regarding this submission. 

                                                
1 See generally IBFS File No. SAT-MOD-20181108-00083; see also Letter from Brian D. 
Weimer, Counsel to WorldVu Satellites Limited, to Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary, FCC, IBFS 
File No. SAT-MOD-20181108-00083 (Apr. 12, 2019). 
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Very truly yours, 
 
/s/ Brian D. Weimer 
 
Brian D. Weimer 
for SHEPPARD, MULLIN, RICHTER & HAMPTON LLP 

 
cc:   Commissioner Brendan Carr 
 Will Adams, Legal Advisor to Commissioner Carr 


